

Our Ref. 24/40/419 (24)-VS/kp

2 July 2024

APPU members:

Afghanistan, Australia, Bangladesh, Bhutan, Brunei Darussalam, Cambodia, China, Fiji, India, Indonesia, Iran, Japan, Korea, Laos, Malaysia, Maldives, Mongolia, Myanmar, Nauru, Nepal, New Zealand, Pakistan, Papua New Guinea, Philippines, Samoa, Singapore, Solomon Islands, Sri Lanka, Thailand, Tonga, Vanuatu and Vietnam

Subject: Invitation to the online preparatory meeting in connection with "2024 APPU Executive Council Meeting" on 10 July 2024

Dear Sir/ Madam,

As you are aware, the 2024 Executive Council (EC) Meeting of the Asian-Pacific Postal Union will be held from 12 to 17 August 2024, in Siem Reap, Cambodia. The Bureau is working closely with the host in the successful organization of the event. In preparation for the EC, we would like to invite you to a preparatory meeting scheduled to be held online on 10 July 2024.

The purpose of this online meeting is to provide our membership with comprehensive updates on the upcoming Executive Council Meeting. The agenda will include the following:

- Detailed event information for the Executive Council Meeting in Siem Reap.
- Current status of registrations and logistical arrangements.
- Discussion of the proposals to the EC from the Bureau.
- Any other matters of interest regarding the EC.

Your participation in this preparatory meeting will be important as it will ensure that all member countries are well-informed and prepared for the upcoming Executive Council Meeting. This will also provide an opportunity to address any queries or concerns you may have regarding the event and the proposals. Details of the Meeting are as follow:-

Date: 10 July 2024

Time: 12:00 to 13:30 Hours (Bangkok Time)

Zoom meeting details:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83755615464?pwd=cdjFjI5pBIbQ4gSsbLXSYnqxcCa4YV.1

Meeting ID: 837 5561 5464

Passcode: 100724

All the relevant documents are being uploaded to the Document Centre on the APPU website. Should you require any further information, please feel free to reach out to Ms. Kwanjai Kajornwuttideth, Manager Administration & APPU Affairs at kwanjai@appu-bureau.org.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. We look forward to your participation and valuable contributions to the meeting.

Yours faithfully

Dr. Vinaya Prakash Singh

Secretary-General
Postal Address

www.appu-bureau.org

Telephone/Telefax/E-mail

P.O. Box 1 Laksi Post Office Bangkok 10210 Thailand

Tel.:+66 (0) 2 573 3831 Fax:+66 (0) 2 573 1161 E-mail:admin@appu-bureau.org